
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          PARENT COUNCIL  
Chairperson -  Paul Thomson 
Secretary    -  Claire Hosie 
Treasurer    -  Fraser Christie 
Should you wish to raise anything with the Parent Council please contact the 
school or email:    stpauls@dundeeparentcouncil.org 
Parent Council meetings are open to all parents and guardians/carers and 
we would encourage you to come along and support the school and our 
childrenôs education.  Dates of meetings 2018-2019 are as follows: 
 
  Wednesday 23 January 2019 - 6pm - St. Paulôs 
  Wednesday 13 March 2019 - 6pm - St. Paulôs 
  Wednesday 8 May 2019  - 6pm - St. Paulôs 
   

Eĥúú ÎÀúÙĀÓÀĖ Ćæ ÙıÙĀġĚ ĆĀ ĆĥĖ µÙÌĚíġÙˊ 
ëġġēˊ˖˖Ěġ-ēÀĥúĚːÙÀːÓĥĀÓÙÙÎíġĴːĚÎëːĥ÷˖ 

 
DIARY DATES 
 
Friday 21 December 2018      End Term 2 
Monday 7 January 2019      Start Term 3 
Friday 29 March 2019       End Term 3 
Monday 15 April 2019       Start Term 4 
Friday 28 June 2019       End Term 4 
 
 

MONDAY 3 SEPTEMBER 2018  -   
10TH ANNIVERSARY COMMUNITY MASS 

 
INSERVICE DAYS 2018 -  2019 
Monday 13 August 2018, Inservice Day 1 
Thursday 15 November 2018, Inservice Day 2 
Friday 16 November 2018, Inservice Day 3 
Tuesday 19 February 2019, Inservice Day 4 
Thursday 23 May 2019, Inservice Day 5 (due to elections same day) 
 
Friday 15 February/Monday 18 February 2019, Mid Term Holiday 
Monday 6 May 2019, May day & Monday 27 May 2019, Victoria Day 
Please go to http://st-pauls.ea.dundeecity.sch.uk/  where you will find the 
school calendar, daily, Parental Newsletters,  news items, uniform, school 

handbooks etc. 
HOLIDAYS DURING TERM TIME 

Any pupil taken out of school to go on holiday during term time will be marked 
as an unauthorised absence.  Providing a letter from your employer in advance 
of any holiday stating that this holiday cannot be taken at any other time of year 
or is fixed to a certain time of year is required to mark a holiday absence as 
authorised.  

All absences  require parent/carer to make a call to the school   

 

Uniform is PLAIN BLACK SHOES, black Jumper, black trouser/

skirt and tights, NO LEGGINGS, JEANS, LOGOS. 

SCHOOL SKIRTS SHOULD BE KNEE  LENGTH 

WIDER OPPORTUNITY SPORTS/PHYSICAL ACTIVITY CLUB 
To the right is a copy of the timetable of lunch time and after school 
clubs which happen in the PE department on a weekly basis. For con-
sent forms or further details on any clubs please contact Active 
Schools Coordinator ï Justin Mulholland in the PE base. 
 
 

CAREERS ADVISER: Monday, Tuesday and Thursdays,  
LUNCH TIME DROP  IN 

The school career adviser is available for quick questions or help 
related to careers and leaving school options for S4, 5 and 6 
pupils. 
Located in the Careers Office in the Library  every lunchtime 
starting. No appointment required, just drop in. Available on a 
first come, first served basis - 10 minutes max per pupil. 
 
 

OUR SCHOOL APP 
Our School App can be downloaded from the App Stores and 
Google Play.  Simply search for "SSA" which has a purple icon 
stating Secondary School App.  Upon downloading this you simp-
ly need to type in "St. Pauls' RC Academy" and it should now be 
set up on your phone. 
The app contains access to our live Calendar, News feed (which 
additionally links to our School Twitter Feed), information links for 
Parent Pay, SQA, School Buses etc along with direct messages 
which are sent out.  Any queries/questions regarding downloads 
please contact Mrs Small (Depute) at the school.  The app also 
allows for questions to be e-mailed to the school. 

 
 

DUKE OF EDINBURGH AWARD AT ST. PAULõS 
Last year was an exciting year for the Duke of Edinburgh Award at St 
Paulôs.  11 S3 pupils successfully completed their Bronze Expedition 
and our group of 5 S4/S5 pupils completed their Silver Expedition.  
This year we have a lovely bunch of S3 pupils starting their training for 
the Bronze Award on Mondays after school.  The Bronze group have 
been working with Miss Macbeth from the Home Economics depart-
ment to learn about nutrition and cooking skills they can use on expedi-
tion.  They have tasted a wide variety of food to give them ideas and 
confidence planning their own menu. 
The group are now starting to learn First Aid techniques.  
The pupils are also working hard to complete the Volunteering, Physi-
cal and Skill section of the Award.  We have young people volunteering 
at Braeôs Riding School, in charity shops, libraries, nurseries and sports 
clubs, to name a few. 
The Bronze group will continue the training throughout the year in prep-
aration for their Practice and Qualifying Expedition in May 2019.  
Itôs not too late to sign up.  The Duke of Edinburgh is open to S3-S6 
pupils. If you are interested in learning new skills, add an extra award 
to your CV and would like to go on a camping expedition during the 
summer term you can speak to Miss Smith (Art) or Mrs Butler (Maths) 
for more information.  
 

SENIOR PHASE PARENTS EVENINGS 
Wednesday 28 November 2018, 4 to 6 pm 

Tuesday 4 December 2018, 4 to 6 pm 
 

SQA Prelims 2018/19 
Monday 28 January 2019 to Monday 11 February 2019 

Term 1 Monday Tuesday Wednes-
day 

Thursday Friday 

Lunchti
me 

Table 
Tennis 
1:30-2pm 
Delievered 
by ï Mr 
Pogor-
zelski / Mr 
Baird 

Football Drop 
In: S1 
1:30-2pm until 
Christmas 
Delivered by ï 
Mr Doig 

  Fitness 
Suite 
12:40 -
1:10pm 
Delivered 
by ï Mr 
McNulty 

Futsal: S1 only 
12: 40-1:10pm 
Delivered by ï SFA 
Coaches 

Basketball 
Drop In 
1:30-2pm 
Delivered by ï 
Mr McNulty 
  

Water Polo 
12:40 ï 1:10 
Delivered by ï Mr McNulty 

After 
School 

Trampolin-
ing: S1-S6 
3:50 ï 5pm 
Delivered by 
-University 
of Dundee 
Team 
Coaches 
  

LADS Club: S1
-S6 Boys only 
3:50-5pm 
Delivered by - 
Senior Pupils / 
Various Staff 

Miss Fits: 
S1-S6 girls 
only 
3:50-5pm 
Delivered 
by ï Senior 
Pupils / 
Student 
Volunteers/ 
Various 

Girls 
Football: 
S1-S6 
3pm-4pm 
Delivered 
by ï 
Former 
pupils and 
Mr Kirkland 

Boys Football: S2 
  
3pm-4pm 
Delivered by ï Mr McNulty 

          Basketball: S1-S6 
3pm-4pm 
Delivered by ï Mrs Butler 
  

 

ST. PAULõS RC ACADEMY 
GILLBURN ROAD  
Parental Newsletter No. 39 ð November 2018 
Website Address:  http://st -pauls.ea.dundeecity.sch.uk/        https://twitter.com/stpaulsdundee  

ONE COMMUNITY MANY GIFTS 

Dear Parent/Carer  
 
I hope you enjoy reading about some of the many exciting events that have taken place in St. Paulôs this session. As you know, this is only 
a snapshot of a much bigger programme of events and achievements. You can keep up to date with various activities we are involved in 
and how our young people are sharing their gifts and engaging with the community by following us on twitter @stpaulsdundee, and on our 
School App. Please see the back page for more information about the School App. 
 
In September, we were delighted to appoint Mr Paul Thomson as the new Chair of our Parent Council. Mr Thomson has already been active 
on behalf of our pupils and families and I would like to take this opportunity to thank him for taking on this role.  I would also like to thank 
Mr Martin McGregor for the service he has given to St Paulôs during his time as chair and wish him every best wish for the future. The Par-
ent Council are always looking for new members to join them.  Please note the dates on the back page.   
 
The Parent Council are holding a Prize Bingo in the school on Wednesday 21st November at 6.30pm.  Everyone is welcome. Do please try to 
come along to support the Parent Council or by donating prizes. 
 
During last term, one of the events involving our pupils and the wider community of St. Paulôs was our 10th Anniversary Community Mass, 
led by Bishop Stephen Robson and concelebrated by our School Chaplain and Parish Priests.  It was a wonderful evening of liturgy, prayer, 
and music, and a fantastic opportunity for the community to come together in celebration and friendship. Many thanks to all the families 
and parishioners who came along to join in our celebrations. 
 
Another very busy and spectacular event involving the community of St. Paulôs was our school production of Aladdin Junior, which was a 
complete sell out every night, and it was very easy to forget that the cast were school pupils as the whole production was of such a high 
standard.  A huge thank you to everyone involved in the production and our fantastic audiences. 
 
One of our priorities during the first term is to analyse our exam results and I am pleased to report that the academic achievement of young 
people of St. Paulôs continues to improve in most measures. This is, without doubt, due to the commitment and hard work of both pupils 
and teachers and relies on your on-going support.  We are however always striving to achieve excellence and we aim to continue to im-
prove and help all young people gain a good set of qualifications and experiences to help them achieve their ambitions. I cannot emphasise 
enough the importance of personal study in getting good grades and I trust that you will encourage and support your sons and daughters 
to ensure they do well by completing homework given and by attending Supported Study when appropriate. 
 
I know we are all looking forward to our celebrations this term in the approach to Christmas and I would ask that you  encourage and sup-
port your child to get involved and enjoy our preparations for Christmas.  
 
As always, please contact me or one of my staff should you wish to bring anything to our attention. 
 
God Bless you and your family  
 
 
 
Teresa Little 
Head Teacher 
 
 

 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 

ALADDIN 
Before the October 
holidays, a cast of 35 
performed the musical 
Aladdin Junior.  Pupils 
not only performed to 
3 sell-out audiences 
but we were delighted 
to host 170 P7 pupils 
for a special afternoon 
performance.  A huge well done to everyone involved! 
 
Lunchtime Concert at Dundee Uni Friday 16th November 
(1.20pm) 
Pupils from St. Paulôs will be performing a selection of Scottish 
music at Dundee Uni on Friday 16th November.  Entry to the 
concert is free if you wish to come along. 
 

Dundee Christmas Light Night Satur-
day 17th November (6pm) 
Our school choir will be performing at the 
Christmas Light Night in City Square on Sat-
urday 17th November.  We are delighted to 
be the only school performing and hope to 
get everyone into the Christmas spirit.  
Please come along to support us if you can! 

 
Christmas Talent Show  
Monday 17th December 
We are excited to announce that we are 
hosting a Talent Show on Monday 17th De-
cember, 7.30pm.  We 
are looking for musi-
cal acts, acting, mag-
ic, dance and more!  If 
pupils wish to sign up 
then there is a sign-up 
sheet in the Music 
Department.  Tickets 
will be on sale from 
the beginning of De-
cember. 



 

 
 

ST PAULõS GARDEN PROJECT 

This spring a group of pupils from the Support for Learning Depart-
ment have embarked on the big task of clearing the garden at the 
back of St Paulôs.  They have been working very hard clearing 
away the weeds but have also planted a wildflower patch to en-
courage wildlife into the garden, which looked stunning this sum-
mer and we have successfully grown vegetables too, which were 
sold to members of staff to help raise funds to spend on more 
seeds/bulbs and compost for planting in pots in the garden.  The 
Parent and Teacher Council have very kindly donated £100 to en-
able us to buy any items we need for the garden this support is 
very much appreciated. We would happily receive any donations of 
plants/materials for the project.   Well done boys! 
 
 

SUPORT FOR LEARNING 
Last term saw the launch of our new 
Breakfast Club which replaces the 
snacks we previously provided in the 
Support for Learning department. Some 
of our young people are now receiving 
toast and juice from the canteen at inter-

val, which is helping to set them up for the day. We are very grate-
ful to the kind support and part-funding received from the Regener-
ation Fund which has helped to make this a reality. 

 
CDT:  DESIGN ENGINEER CONSTRUCT 

S3 pupils in the CDT department following the Design Engineer 
Construct course have been making card and CAD models of their 

proposed designs. The task has been 
to design an eco-friendly classroom to 
add to the St Paulôs site. Some exam-
ples of work are shown in the pictures 
below. We recently had a visit from 
our industry link óWSPô who presented 
information on how CAD models have  
 

been used in current industrial 
projects such as the A9 dualling 
between Perth and Inverness. We 
hope to be able to attend a site 
visit to further extend pupilsô 
learning and experience of real 
life projects. 

 

HOME ECONOMICS 
S1 Sewing/ Cookery 
Well done to our S1ôs who have now completed their textile unit in 
Home Economics, completing their design and make a cushion 
challenge.  S1 pupils will now complete 
their first cookery unit.  Any S1 pupils who 
would like to continue sewing in the de-
partment are welcome to join our 
lunchtime sewing club taking place every 
Thursday in H.E 1. 
 
S3 1 Star Chef Award 
S3 pupils have completed their 1 star chef award which is spon-
sored by Sainsburyôs.  Pupils who have been successful in the 
design and make a muffin challenge will receive their certificates 
during the recognising achievement assemblies week beginning 
17th December.  Our new unit of work is looking at S3 pupils gain-

ing a recognised industry REHIS 
food hygiene qualification, this will 
be awarded after the Christmas holi-
days if pupils are successful. 
 
N4 Hospitality ð Future Chef 
Miss McBeth and Miss McClearyôs 

National 4 Hospitality class have both taken part in a Future Chef 
challenge in school.  The final 8 contestants are Connor Hepburn, 
Kelsey Murray, Natalie Davies, Jessica Abbott, Casey Denton, 
Alisha Moran, Ewan Lee and Thomas Hunt.  These pupils will 
take part in a cook off and one pupil will be selected to represent 
the school in the local heat.  If successful at this stage, the select-
ed pupil will go on to represent the school in the regional final in 
Glasgow and then again, if successful here, nationally in London. 
 
N5 ELC ð Ryze Trip 

Miss McBeth and Mrs Keil-

lorôs National 5 Early 

Learning and Childcare 

class both attended Ryze 

Dundee in their recent dou-

ble periods to take part in a 

play experience.  This was for pupils to gain a practical under-

standing of aspects of development in childhood including physi-

cal and cognitive development as well as experience of taking 

part in a play activity.  Pupils will be planning their very own play 

experiences soon and will 

host their own activity af-

ternoon for their own se-

lected group of children 

and young people in the 

community before the 

Christmas holidays. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Civic Reception at City Chambers 
Seven of our S4 pupils were invited to the City Chambers last month for a 
Civic Reception to celebrate the successful completion of an eight day 
Adventure and Leadership course at Outward Bound.  Highlights for the 
young people included rock climbing in Glen Nevis, white water canoeing 
in the Great Glen as well as a 2 night expedition, sleeping under the stars 
in the mountains with new friends.  All of these activities were designed to 
develop pupilsô attitudes and skills, which have proven positive effects on 
self-confidence, emotional well-being and resilience.  A huge óWell doneô 
to Daynah Anderson, Casey Connachan, Courtney Hodge, Kelsey Milne, 
Aneila Reszczynski, Liam Sommerville and Liam Thomson. 
 
Career Ready 
Along with Harris Academy, St. Paulôs RC Academy is delighted to be 
piloting the óCareer Readyô UK programme in Dundee.  Career Ready is a 
UK wide charity, linking employers with schools and colleges to open up 
the world of work to young people, offering a structured 2 year-programme 
of employer engagement over the course of S5 and S6.   We have eight 
young people participating in this programme who have all met their men-
tors and participated in their first Masterclass.  At the end of S5, they will 
each experience a four-week paid internship at the mentorôs place of 
work, which takes place during the summer holidays.  Watch this space 
for more news on their progress! 
 

SPORTS AT ST. PAULõS 
 
Young Ambassadors Regional Conference 
4th September this year saw another two of St 
Paulôs Academy Seniors attend the annual 
Sportscotland Regional Young Ambassador Con-
ference held at Perth Concert Hall. Nicole Stratton 
and Scott Regan, both S6, made the trip through 
with peers from secondary schools all over An-
gus, Fife and Perth & Kinross to start their journey 
as ambassadors for sport in their school. Through 
taking part in a variety of workshops based on 
leadership, volunteering and mentoring, it is 
hoped that they have been provided the skills to 
come back to their schools and help make a dif-
ference in creating valuable and positive experi-
ences in sport and physical activity for their fellow 
pupils. Since attending the event, Nicole and Scott have been heavily 
involved with the development and delivery of the Miss Fits and LADS 
physical activity programmes in the school. 
 
LADS Club 
On the back of the success of the girls only, Miss Fits club, the boys in the 
school thought that they too would get in on the act and create a club just 
for them. LADS ï Lads Active & Doing Sport, allows boys to take part in 
sports and physical activities in a fun and safe environment with only their 
male peers. Just like girls, boys too can face a time in their lives where 
they may feel conscious about their physical ability and appearance in 
front of the opposite sex. This club gives them the freedom to gain confi-
dence and start to enjoy being physically active, an important element to 
leading a healthy life as they move through adolescence. So far the boys 
have tried, basketball, badminton and fitness activities to get their sweat 
on last term, with 5-a-side football, swimming and boxing fitness to come 
this term. All year groups are welcome along on a Tuesday after school, 
all the boys need do - #getinvolved! 
 
Trampoline Club 
This term has seen the return of the trampolining club after a 2 year break. Due to 
the strict coaching stipulations attached to trampolining it has proved extremely 
difficult to find qualified and willing volunteers to support an after-school club, 
however we can now put on this club due to a partnership with the University of 
Dundee Trampolining Club. Qualified volunteer coaches from the club attend 
every Monday after school to deliver 

a fun and exciting activity 
which is becoming more 
popular week on week as 
pupils find out about it. For 
more information see Active 
Schools Coordinator -Justin 
Mulholland in the PE base. 
 

 DEVELOPING THE YOUNG WORKFORCE 

Outward Bound Employability Residential 

Weôd only been back a week from the summer holidays when 27 S3/4 
pupils, accompanied by 3 members 
of staff, spent 5 days at the Loch Eil 
Outward Bound Centre, Fort William.  
The focus of the week was Employa-
bility and some of the pupilsô resili-
ence was tested to the ómaxô as they 
went on expedition and spent a night 
out camping under the Highland 
moon with midges for company!  
Highlights of the week included gorge 
walking in fast flowing water and col-
laborating with local groups from Fort 
William to do a beach clean.  That was a real eye opener for the young 
people as they saw first-hand the devastating effect that plastics and 
pollution are having on the environment. 

Well done to the pupils who all worked hard to achieve two awards 
during their time away ï the Challenge & Adventure Award SCQF Lev-
el 5 and the John Muir Trust Award. 

S1 Careers Carousel 

All S1 took part in our Careers Carousel at the 
end of October.  Pupils were divided into 
groups of 8-10 and spent 2 periods doing inter-
active workshops with the employers/
businesses who were there.  Feedback from 

the pupils was 
very positive, 
including comments such as,  

ñI liked learning more about jobs that I 
didnôt know much aboutò and, ñI liked that 
you got to do activities and talk to busi-
ness peopleò.A massive ñThank youò to 
Tesco, Caledonia Housing, Police Scot-

land, Michelin, Frigate Unicorn and the Child Nursing students from the 
University of Dundee.   

Tomorrowôs Talent 

Over the past few years, this 
interactive workshop, spon-
sored by DC Thomson and 
Thornton Solicitors has been 
very popular with S5  

students and this year was no 
different.  Facilitated and led by 
Tricky Hat Theatre Company, 
the seniors followed the stories 
of S5 pupils Becky and Euan 
as they negotiate their way through work experience as well as college 
and university interviews.    

Marine Engineering Workshops 

In September, we were very lucky to have 3 days of Marine Engi-
neering Pathway workshops.  Nearly 60 S1-S3 pupils participated 
in these fun, hands-on sessions which teach pupils about the prin-
ciples of engineering through team challenges.  Using real-life 
scenarios, pupils are tasked with designing and creating an engi-
neering solution. 

 


